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There are several new developments in the County in regards to Transportation improve-
ments.  One being the Telegraph Road Commuter Lot Phase II and the other being the 
groundbreaking of the Potomac Shores VRE Station.  There are both projects that will re-
lieve congestion, easing your commute.  

Phase II includes roadway improvements to Telegraph Road to accommodate adequate in-
gress and egress to the lot, construction of the remaining commuter lot spaces, as well as the 
construction of a pedestrian trail connecting the new lot with the existing Prince William 
Parkway/I-95 Commuter Lot.  Prince William Supervisor Martin E. Nohe, Coles District 
Supervisor and chair of the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority, said the park-and-
ride lot fits into regional plans for better transportation options. òReally, in many ways, this 
is a county-wide project. People throughout Prince William County are going to benefit 
from this. This kind of investment in things that we do to encourage ride sharing, to increase 
the use of transit, are really going to be very important at the regional level.ó  

On Thursday, July 31, 2014, members of the Board of County Supervisors participated in the 
groundbreaking for the new Virginia Railway Express (VRE) station, which is being built 
by SunCal as a public-private partnership with the Commonwealth of Virginia to provide 
necessary transportation infrastructure and a key amenity to SunCalõs Potomac Shores com-
munity. The VRE station will provide 550 commuter parking spaces and is scheduled to 
open in 2017.  Prince William Supervisors Maureen S. Caddigan, Martin E. Nohe, John D. 
Jenkins and W.S. òWallyó Covington III, along with Virginia Governor Terry McAuliffe, 
broke ground at the site for the future Potomac Shores Town Center, which is located on the 
Cherry Hill Peninsula off of Route 1.  

 

  

Prince William County uses the PW Community Alert Network (PWCAN) to send messag-
es to your registered devices during a major crisis or emergency. When you register your 
device(s), you may choose to have messages delivered via email, text and/or phone. While 
the system will be used to send emergency notifications, you may also sign up to receive 
weather notifications through a third party vendor . 

Prince William County government offers the PWCAN as a free public service that will be 
used in conjunction with other public notification methods, such as the Prince William 
County Government website, the Countyõs Facebook page (www.facebook.com/pwcgov), 
the Countyõs Twitter account (www.twitter.com/pwcgov) and area media.  

You may register by going to https://member.everbridge.net/index/1332612387832018#/login. 

 

Join the PWC Alert Network! 

Easing Your Commute 

mailto:mnohe@pwcgov.org
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Itõs only a short time until school starts up again, and Prince William County Crossing Guards want people to slow down and 
pay attention to the children that will be waiting at school bus stops and walking and biking to school.  

 

Lt. Marie Snyder, Prince William County Police Crossing Guard Bureau, said children lack the skills to safely negotiate traffic on 
their own and can often surprise drivers with out-of-the-blue behavior. òWhat motorists really need to be aware of is that chil-
dren are very unpredictable. They can step out in the road, and children donõt judge speed very well. Theyõre not sure if the vehi-
cle is coming quickly or slowly. They donõt have that judgment yet. You really have to be on your toes. If thereõs a child, be ready 
for something you donõt expect.  

 

Drivers should also be ready to meet school buses in the mornings and afternoons and be prepared to obey the signs. òThe most 
important thing motorists can remember is that when the red lights come on, you need to stop. Never, ever pass a school bus 
with the stop signs out and the red lights on.ó  

Drivers should also be ready to meet school buses in the mornings and afternoons and be prepared to obey the signs. òThe most 
important thing motorists can remember is that when the red lights come on, you need to stop. Never, ever pass a school bus 
with the stop signs out and the red lights on.ó 

  

There are some things parents can do to help keep their children safe on the way to school, as well. They should teach their chil-
dren not to approach the school bus until it has come to a complete stop; and children should get off their bicycles and walk 
them across the road at the crosswalks. If you see a child on a bicycle, òKeep your eye on them and if youõre going to pass them, 
give plenty of room,ó Snyder said. 

  

Parents can tell their children to go all the way to the crosswalk and cross only at the crossing guardõs signal. òThat is the safest 
way for them to get across the streeté We have 89 crossing guards across the County that cross children safely every day; and 
theyõre some of the most dedicated men and women you want to see. We have had no child seriously injured or killed while the 
children were crossing at our crossings; and I think that is an excellent safety record,ó said Snyder. 

  

As school starts, there will be more traffic on the road. More people are driving their children to school these days and Snyder 
advises drivers to plan ahead and allow extra time for their morning trips. 

 

Back to School means Safety First! 
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The Virginia Office of the Secretary of Transportation is conducting a review, under its VTrans2040 initiative, to assess multi -
modal transit needs across the commonwealth over the next two decades and more. To supplement the review, the department 
is asking the publicõs help in completing a survey to get input from all types of travelers in the state. 
The review will look at the future needs to facilitate multi-modal transportation along Corridors of Statewide Significance, 
which are designated by the Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB). To be designated by the CTB, corridors must have 
high traffic volumes that connect regions and states and must include transit options such as commercial and general aviation, 
freight and passenger rail, and port facilities. The corridors of significance in Prince William County are the Northern Virginia 
Corridor, along Interstate 66, and the Washington to North Carolina Corridor, along Interstate 95. 
   
The first of the questions on the 10-minute survey asks respondents to indicate how they get around the majority of the time, 
with choices to indicate whether they travel by carpool, taxi, bus, rail, ferry or bicycle, or if they mostly drive alone. Among other 
things, further questions ask people to indicate other ways they travel at least once a month, how they currently travel to work, 
how they would like to travel to work, how they feel about the condition of roads and infrastructure; and what they think trans-
portation will look like in the future. 
 
Click here to complete the survey.  

Voice Your Opinion on Transportation 

Neighborhood watches are community organizations made up of groups of citizens who cooperate with police to prevent crimes 
in their neighborhoods. 

1st Sgt. Ruben Castilla with the Prince William County Police Department said there are more than 400 neighborhood watch 
programs in the county, and the department is always looking to establish more. òItõs a way for communities and the Police De-
partment to get together to fight crime and show unity. Theyõre our eyes and ears in the community.ó 

Castilla said training to form a neighborhood watch takes about an hour. The watches are formed with resident groups interest-
ed in making their communities safer and having a positive interaction with Police. 

 Once the neighborhood watch is formed, the group is assigned a crime prevention officer to assist with community issues and 
answer any questions the group might have. They also get a neighborhood watch sign to place in their community to let would-
be criminals know that people are watching.   

 Neighborhood watch members help their communities simply by observing and being aware of whatõs going on in their neigh-
borhoods, Castilla said. òWe encourage them to walk. We encourage driving. The main thing we teach people is never approach 
someone who they might think is doing something suspicious. We tell them to observe, call the police and let us handle it.ó 

Neighborhood watches can be formed in entire communities or street-by-street. All thatõs needed is a few residents who are in-
terested in forming one. If you and your neighbors are interested in forming a neighborhood watch, call the Crime Prevention 
Unit at 703-792-7270. 

Starting a Neighborhood Watch 

 
The Board of County Supervisors will host a 9/11 Remembrance Ceremony on Thursday, Sept. 11, 2014 
at 9:30 a.m. All are welcome.  The ceremony will be held in Freedom Park at 1 County Complex Court. 

September 11th Ceremony 

https://www.research.net/s/vtrans
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Parks & Rec offer a safe, supervised environment with structured activities for your child, before and after 
school.  Daily transportation to and from school is provided.  
  
Registration 
A $40 non-refundable registration fee is due when registering. Monthly payments are due the first of the month.  
 
Step 1: Print/Fill  Registration Form 
Step 2: Bring the form to Chinn 
Step 3: Pay $40 non-refundable fee 
  
Monthly Fee 
$163: Before school care only (open 6 a.m.) 
$300: After school care only (end 7 p.m.) 
$357: Before & After school care 
 
Schools 
Chinn Aquatics & Fitness Center serves the following:  
Elementary Schools - Antietam, Lake Ridge, Old Bridge, Belmont, Porter and Westridge 
Middle Schools ð Lake Ridge, Beville, Porter Traditional and Woodbridge   

Before/After School Care 

The Police Department, in conjunction with the Prince William Crime Prevention Council, is hosting a presentation on keeping 
children safe in our community. This event will be presented by Russell Petty, Senior National Outreach Coordinator for the 
National Center for Missing and Exploited  Children (NCMEC). 

This free presentation will be held on Monday, Sept. 8, 2014, at 7:30 p.m. in the auditorium of the Dr. 
A.J. Ferlazzo County Government Building, 15941 Donald Curtis Drive, Woodbridge, VA 22191. 

The presentation will include: an overview of NCMEC, a discussion of the incidence of missing chil-
dren, free resources from NCMEC for communities, safety tips for anyone working with, or caring 
for, children, and information on what to do if the unthinkable happens and a child goes missing. 

All are welcome to attend. For more information, please call the Crime Prevention Unit  

at 703-792-7270. 

Information provided by the Prince William County Police Department. 

 

 

 

Keep Our Children Safe 
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1st Annual Prince William Cup Charity Soccer Tournament Sept. 14th, 2014 @ Patriot H.S.  

10504 Kettle Run Rd., Nokesville.  Please Join Us As The Fire And Police Departments From  

 Manassas City And Prince William County Play To Win Money For The Following Charities:  

 IAFF Burn Foundation, Operation Warm, & C.O.P.S.  

Come Support Your Team And Enjoy A Family Friendly Event From 3:30pm ĕ9pm  

Come to the Prince William Charity Cup Soccer Tournament! 
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Volunteer Prince William will be hosting a workshop for emergency preparedness planning for  businesses and non-profit.  Top-
ics covered will include :  

¶ If your facility is damaged 

¶ If your employees are not able to come to work for several days 

¶ If you lose power or water or other essential services for an ex-tended period of time  

 

The workshop will be held on  October 24th from 9am to 11:30am at NOVA Community College at  15200 Neabsco Mills Road 
Woodbridge, VA  22191. 

TO REGISTER: please visit: www.VolunteerPrinceWilliam.org.  In the upper right-hand corner click on EVENTS.  Scroll down 
to October 24, 2014 and click on:  

Emergency Planning for Small Businesses and Non-Profits  

(follow the promptsñemail bnahas@volunteerprincewilliam.org if you have difficulty)  

 

 This workshop is sponsored by Volunteer Prince William and the Prince William County Office of Emergency Management.  

 

 

Emergency Planning for Your Business or Non-Profit  

There are immunizations children need before starting school; and if they do not have them then they will not be allowed to at-
tend classes, said Kelly Andrews, the immunization coordinator for the Prince William Health District. 

Andrews said people should start taking their children to see their doctors now to avoid the rush before 
school starts. òItõs important that you bring your chil-dren to get their vaccinations as soon as possible 
to avoid delays; the earlier, the better. There are many communicable diseases out there, and fortunate-
ly, there are many that can be prevented by vaccines. Kids getting vaccines are helping to protect 
themselves, as well as their peers.ó 

The Prince William Health District offers all of the vac- cinations schools require, Andrews said. òPeople 
coming to Prince William Health District would be able to receive their school-required vaccines free of 
charge. There are other vaccines that they may get that are not necessarily requirements; however, they 
are recommended. There may be a small charge associat- ed with those vaccines.ó  

Andrews said people could also get their children school-required vaccinations at most pediatriciansõ and physiciansõ offices.  

Parents can call the Health District for Monday morning appointments at 703-792-6300 for the Manassas clinic or 703-792-7300 
for the Woodbridge clinic. There are walk-in schedules available at the clinics, as well. Visit the Prince William Health District 
website to find out hours and addresses of the clinics, as well as more information about vaccinations. 

 

 

Immunizations Available for Children at PW Health District 

http://www.vdh.virginia.gov/lhd/princewilliam/
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Last Day to Register to Vote, Tuesday, October 14, 2014 at 5pm in-person or 11:59 p.m. on-line (use Virginia DMV DL or ID #).  
The last Day to request an Absentee Ballot by mail is Tuesday, October 28, 2014 at 5 p.m. 

If you would consider serving as an Election Officer,  please visit the Election Officers Application Page to fill out an application.  
Information on training and eligibility can be found here.   

If you need to register to vote, you may do so online or if you wish to do so in person, you may do so in person at the Manassas 
Office, 9250 Lee Ave., Suite 1 on Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. or at the Satellite Office in Woodbridge DMV,2731 Caton 
Hill Road on Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and Saturday, 8:00 a.m. - noon. 

If you plan to vote Absentee, you can find an Absentee Ballot Application Form here.   

 Information to Remember for the Next Election 

Most people have photo identification, but those who donõt will need to get an approved ID card if they want to vote in the    
November Election. A bill passed by the Virginia General Assembly, requiring photo identification at the polls, went into effect 
on July 1. 

Prince William County Registrar, Douglas Geib, said people shouldnõt wait until the last minute to get photo identification. It 
takes a week or two for the ID to come in the mail. 

òTo make sure that everyone has an opportunity to get one, at no cost if they donõt have a driverõs license or a DMV-issued photo 
ID, we have a camera set up in our office and we can create one here,ó Geib said of the Prince William County Registrarõs Office 
at 9250 Lee Avenue in Manassas. òIt does need to be mailed to them. So, if they know they need one, they shouldnõt wait until the 
day before the election. We want people to think ahead and make arrangements.ó 

Prince William Residents who need a photo ID may also go to the Division of Motor Vehicles at 2731 Caton Hill Road in           
Woodbridge, Geib said. 

For future Virginia elections, voters must present one of the following acceptable forms of photo identification when voting: 

¶ Virginia Driverõs License 

¶ DMV-issued photo identification card 

¶ United States Passport 

¶ Employee photo identification card 

¶ Other government-issued photo identification card 

¶ College or university student photo identification card (issuer must be an institution of higher education located in Virginia) 

Visit the Prince William County Office of Elections webpage for election and voting information.  

Plan Ahead Before the Next Election ð Photo ID Now Required 

Service Academy Day with Congressman Rob Wittman  
If your child in interested in attending a military service academy, please consider attending Service Acad-

emy Day with Congressman W ittman 2014.  The event will be held on September 20th, 2014 from 9:00am 

to 11:00am at the University of Mary Washington Stafford Campus. 

 

https://esurvey.pwcgov.org/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=n2MH694
http://www.pwcgov.org/government/dept/vote/Pages/Working-at-the-Polls.aspx
https://www.vote.virginia.gov/
http://www.pwcgov.org/government/dept/vote/Documents/007782.pdf
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The 17th Annual CASA Evening Under the Stars will be held on September 13th at the Harris Pavillion in Old Town Manassas.  
The event will begin at 7pm and will raise funds for the Court Appointed Special Advocates.  Evening Under the Stars is black 
tie optional and will feature big band sounds, song, and dance to music from the roaring 20õs, romantic 30õs and swinging 40õs!  
More information can be found by visiting http://casacis.org/page16398/evening-under-the-stars.aspx.  You can also reserve your 
table by calling 703-330-8145.  

CASA Evening Under the Stars 

Red Carpet Reception 

There are also special sponsorship opportunities; One Red Carpet Sponsor, one restaurant or caterer sponsor , one bar sponsor. 

The reception begins at 6:30 PM for the VIP event and table sponsors. Passed hors dõoeu-

vres, free wine, auction preview and chamber orchestra. Red Carpet Sponsors are recog-

nized by signage, in the program and on the screen during the event.  

 


